Fannett-Metal School District

14823 Path Valley Road Willow Hill, PA 17271

Dear Parents,

Keeping you informed is a top priority at Fannett-Metal School District. That's why we have adopted the One Call Now which will allow us to send a telephone, e-mail or text message to you providing important information about school events or emergencies. We anticipate using this system to notify you of school delays or cancellations due to inclement weather, as well as your child(ren)'s daily attendance. In the event of an emergency at school, you can have peace of mind knowing that you will be informed immediately by phone and/or email.

What you need to know about receiving calls sent through One Call Now

- Caller ID will display the school's main number when an announcement is delivered.
- One Call Now will leave a message on any answering machine or voicemail.
- If the One Call Now message stops playing, press any key 1-9 and the message will replay from the beginning.
- Any background noise will interfere with the message and it might need to be replayed.

The successful delivery of information is dependent upon accurate contact information for each student, so please make certain that we have your most current phone numbers. If this information changes during the year, please let the school secretary know immediately.

Note that the primary phone number will be called for standard calls (events info., etc.). All phone numbers (primary, secondary, and emergency) will be called for weather delays/cancellations as well as emergencies and all will be dialed simultaneously. Please keep in mind that we cannot dial extensions.

We are very excited to incorporate One Call Now as a tool to improve parent communication and look forward to having the ability to deliver real time information to you and provide awareness of events that take place within the school.

The Emergency Contact Information will be kept on file in the office for emergencies. The Health Information will go to the nurse.

Thank you for your cooperation and if you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact the school office.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Shoemaker Elementary Principal

Mr. T. Best MS/HS Principal